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Please remember to share the newsletter with your spouse! 
 
President’s Comments 
 
LTC John Bushko, USAF (Ret) 
                                                                               
 

Good Day Everyone 
I hope everyone enjoyed the “comfortable” weather in most of May because we are now 
into the triple digit temps for the summer.  Your Board of Directors was able to meet in 
person for the first time since November.  It was great to see everyone and discuss the 
chapter activities going forward.   
The next membership meeting will be at the Double Tree in Mesa on June 19th.  The 
time and menu will be listed in another section of the newsletter.  I hope to see as many 
of you as can possibly make it for an opportunity to gather and socialize again.   
I had an opportunity to sit in on virtual meetings with Congressman Stanton and the 
veteran’s affairs staffer for Congressman Biggs to discuss the hot topics and legislation 
that MOAA deems significant for veterans this year.  Additionally, I was present for a 
virtual meeting with State Sen Gowan, the sponsor of SB1331. This is the bill that would 
exempt 100 percent of military retirement pay from state income tax.  Even though the 
bill was not heard in the House, Sen Gowan stated it is in the Senate version of the 
Budget for next year  

Continued on next page… 
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2021 OFFICERS 
 

President, Lt Col John Bushko 480-759-1717 jabushko@earthlink.net 
 

1st VP, CW4 Arlan Allen 602-283-5862  cw4allen@cox.net    
 

2nd VP, COL John Marsh 480-2191020 emarsh125@gmail.com   
 

VP Auxiliary, Mrs. Judy Bushko 480-759-1717 jdbushko@earthlink.net  
 

Secretary, Mrs. Peggy Allen  
 

Treasurer, COL Thomas Ralph 
 

Past President, MG Dave Rataczak         
  

2021 COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
Programs CW4 Arlan Allen 
Membership COL John Marsh 
ROTC/JROTC Capt Ed Mangan 
Personal Affairs Lt Gregory Moore 
Legislative COL Robert Grierson 
Newsletter Mrs. Marlene Fox 
Website Lt. Ann Ferguson 
Transition Coordinator  
Director  Maj. Austin Foote  
Director Mrs. Ann Schminke 
Director Capt. George Meegan 
Director Lt Col Sheryl Mauldin 
Director COL Karl Pfitzer 
Director Captain Al Anderer 
CAS Membership Maj Norm Poole 
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President’s message continued… 

I know Robert Grierson, our new Legislative Liaison sent out an email about this subject, but I would encourage 
everyone to contact your State Representatives and Senators to endorse and approve this in the budget process.   
Approximately 31 states already have this exemption and Governor Ducey is in favor of it.  This will make Arizona 
more veteran friendly and help to attract or retain many highly skilled service members as they transition from 
military service back to civilian life and workplaces.  
As always, please stay safe and healthy. 
John 
 
 
 
 

AUXILIARY NEWS: from Judy Bushko                                    
 
It was so nice to be able to meet in person finally.  We were able to assemble 30 hygiene kits.  
Twenty-two of these kits were given to the veterans at the Mesa Veterans support center located in 

the Mesa Community College building.  We recently found out this center existed.  They were most appreciative 
of the donation.  We will be checking with them to see if there are any other ways we may be able to assist 
veterans there.   
The auxiliary will meet on Wednesday, June 9th at 11:00 at Goody's.  Hope to see you there!  We are always 
looking for opportunities to be of assistance to our veterans and if you know of any, please contact me.  Thanks 
for all your time, effort and support in our endeavors.  480-759-1717 jdbushko@earthlink.net 
Judy 
 
 

 
 
 
                                             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         
 
  
 
 

These are the items we put in the Hygiene Kits.  Your donations are greatly appreciated.  You 
may also make a monetary donation using the coupon on page 11 of the newsletter. 
We also are still collecting backpacks/bags with shoulder strings for the Vets at the Veterans 
Center. 

 

 
 

 
 

Hygiene 
Kits 

 

Toothbrushes 
Toothpaste- full size 
Toothbrush holders 
Disposable razors 
Bar of soap -regular size 
Deodorant 
White socks 
Wash cloths 
Backpacks 

The veterans have voiced their appreciation for these kits.  
They are given one per month.  That is why we ask for full 
sized items. 
Most of the veterans are given plastic grocery bags to carry 
their personal belongings in.  In November we were able to 
take many backpacks for them to use in place of the plastic 
bags, but more are needed. 
All donations can be brought to any chapter function or call 
any chapter board member and we’ll see if we can pick them 
up.  Monetary donations are also appreciated! Thanks for your 
support! 
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June Congratulations 
 

                                                                                                                 
 

MEMBER  BIRTHDAY SPOUSE BIRTHDAY ANNIVERSARIES 
    

   
   
Alex Banachowski 23 Lesley Baran.                  22 Arlan & Peggy Allen 19 
Bart Bartels 27 Gail Dickson 22 Robert & Dawn Grierson 9 
Fenwick Burch 8 Mary Ann Fuchs  14 Greg & Meredith Moore 28 
Keith Cerhan 9 
Martin Dooley 6 
Matt Hayball 7 
Jeane Jackson 8 
John Marsh 12 
David McClean 20 
Marilyn Miles 2 

Meredith Moore   3 
June Wilson   8 

Robert & Betty Schrader                             14 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Superstition Mountain Chapter MOAA  
Auxiliary Luncheon     

at Goody’s Café 
1862 W Baseline, Mesa AZ 85202  

 

Wednesday, June 9, 2021 
 

Lunch at 11:00am  
Order lunch off the menu 

 No reservation needed 
 

Please join us for lunch and help 
work on one of our projects for 

our veterans! 
 
 

 
 

Superstition Mountain Chapter MOAA  
Luncheon Meeting June 19, 2021 

 

12 noon Social – 12:30 Lunch 
 

DoubleTree by Hilton  
1011 West Holmes Ave., Mesa, AZ  85210  

 Ocotillo Room 
 

JR & Diane will perform for your listening pleasure 
 

Menu  
Fajitas with Mixed Onions and Peppers.  Served with 
Homemade Salsa, sour Cream, Shredded Cheese and 
Guacamole.  Also served are flour and corn tortillas, 

Spanish style rice, Seasoned Black Beans and  
Chef’s choice of Dessert 

 
$30.00 per person 

 

Reservations by Monday Noon, June 14th   
to Arlan Allen  

4201 W Luke Ave, Phoenix AZ 85019  
602-283-5862 - cw4allen@cox.net 

 
Masks required until you reach the Ocotillo Room 

 
!                          
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LOOKING ON THE LIGHTER SIDE OF LIFE! 
 

    
         

                                                                                                           
 
 

• "A sense of humor is part of the art of leadership, of getting along with people, of 
getting things done" –Dwight D. Eisenhower 

 

• "Like a welcome summer rain, humor may suddenly cleanse and cool the earth, the 
air and you." –Langston Hughes 
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Chairman Reports 

 
1st Vice President 
Arlan Allen - Programs  
Hurray, Hurray!  We are resuming in-
person meetings!  Join us on a new 
day, a new time and a new 
location.  Day is Saturday, June 19th; 

time is 12 Noon, for the social gathering with meal at 
1230.  The location is the DoubleTree by Hilton, 1011 
West Holmes Ave., Mesa, AZ  85210 in the Ocotillo 
Room.  Along with the new day, time and location, 
our meal will be buffet style service featuring Chicken 
Fajitas with Mixed Onions and Peppers.  Served with 
Homemade Salsa, Sour Cream, Shredded Cheese 
and Guacamole.  Also served are flour and corn 
tortillas, Spanish style rice, Seasoned Black Beans 
and Chef’s choice of Dessert.  The price per person 
is $30.00.  We will have a 50/50 raffle.   
To go along with the new location, we must comply 
with their guidelines for reservations.  We must have 
reservations no later than noon on the Monday prior 
to the meeting date.  So, I need your reservations no 
later than noon on June 14th for our luncheon on the 
19th.  Any no show reservations, must be reimbursed 
to the Chapter.  Please send your reservations by 
email:  cw4allen@cox.net or phone:  602-283-5862 
(can leave a message). 
JR and Dianne will be performing for our listening 
entertainment.  Masks are required to enter and pass 
through the hotel common areas, but not while in the 
room.  Looking forward to seeing everyone. 
A reminder:  The Chapter will begin actively soliciting 
donations for the ROTC/JROTC 2022 Program, 
beginning with this meeting.   
CW4 Arlan R Allen, USA, Reserved 
 
 

Treasurer  
Tom Ralph     

  
 

Well, it looks like we are starting to get 
back to whatever our normal is.  As more people are 
getting their covid vaccinations, more businesses are 
opening up.  As you go out into the world be safe and 
enjoy your new freedom.  Hope to see you at our 
June luncheon! 
602-569-2130 or tomralph@cox.net  

ROTC/JROTC   
Ed Mangan                  
 
 
 

This year’s ROTC/JROTC was different to say the 
least.  That said, all the units that wanted to give out 
awards, received them from our chapter.  Thank you 
for your generous donations to this very important 
program.  These high school cadets are our leaders 
of tomorrow; they need our support!  We did not 
receive as many donations this year as we have in 
past years and are still actively soliciting donations.  
If you would like to donate to this great program, use 
the coupon on page 11. 
Ed Mangan, SMC JROTC Chair 
emangan3@aol.com, (602) 501-0128  
 

 

  
 
VA Phone numbers & amp; Extensions 

VA Indian School: 602-277-5551(main) - SE VA Clinic: 
480-397-2890 

 
If only extension is listed below, dial main number above 
first, then extension. 
*Dental: 480-397-2860 (direct)SE VA 
*Dental: 602-277-5551 Ex 4774 
*MyHealtheVet Coord:  Victoria Reyes Ex: 3934 
*Telehealth: Erika Kinzie Ex. 4030 
*Dietician: Jenessa, 602-329-1486 
*Patient Advocate:Jennifer Russiello Ex: 3774 
*Travel Benefits fax:  602-222-2601 
*Agent Orange: Kirsten Lamunyon Ex: 6749 
Kirsten.Lamunyon@Va.gov 
*Prosthetics: 6417 
*Cardio Rehab: Ex: 7926 
*Cardiology: 602-200-2323 Or Ex: 7262 
*Billing:  Tri-West WPSe-VAPC3, P.O. Box 7926 Madison, 
Wisconsin 53707-7926 
*Nuclear Medicine: Ex. 7639 
*Community Care: Ex. 2254 

                        

                    

Personal Afffairs 
Greg Moore 
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Legislative  
Robert Grierson 
Memorial Day greetings to the 
Superstition Mountain Chapter.  I’m your 
new Legislative Liaison for this Chapter.  
I’ve done this sort of work over the past 

dozen years or so on airport issues, but now that I’ve 
retired, I will be focused on issues which impact us in 
the military family.  My approach will be to provide you 
with timely information and solicit your help in reaching 
out to our legislators when warranted.  Sometimes, the 
timeliness of the issue may require our outreach as an 
email separate from our monthly newsletter as we 
asked for your help with SB 1331 last week.  On the 
federal level, you should be aware of a change in 
terminology from MOAA.  What had been called 
“Storming the Hill,” is now called “Advocacy in Action.” 
Hopefully the rationale for this change is apparent 
following the January 6th incident at the Capitol. 
State Legislation  
To confirm who your state legislators are, you can go 
to  https://www.azleg.gov/findmylegislator/ 
HB2900/SB1828 omnibus; taxation 
As permanent law, provides a full individual income tax 
exemption for benefits, annuities, and pensions received 
by military retirees, beginning in TY 2021. The current 
exemption is $3,500. 
Major Actions: 24 May 2021- First Read and assigned to 
the House Appropriations and Rules Committees and 
Senate Appropriations and Rules Committees, 
respectively.  Scheduled to be heard in the House 
Appropriations Committee and Senate Appropriations 
Committee on 25 May 2021, respectively. 
Action Needed - To help ensure this provision remains in 
the budget, members of the House and Senate need to 
hear from you. Chapter members should first call their 
state Senator and Representatives and respectfully ask 
for Legislative support of full exemption of military retired 
pay from state taxes.  Secondly, email your Legislators, 
personalize the proposed message below and send to 
your state Senator and two Representatives.  
SB 1331 - AZ House and Senate versions of the FY 2022 
state budget are in the final stages of negotiations. 
Currently included are the provision of Sen David Gowan’s 
bill, SB1331, calling for full tax exemption of military retired 
pay.  
Action Needed - To help ensure this provision remains in 
the budget, members of the House and Senate need to 
hear from you.  Chapter members should first call their 
state Senator and Representatives and respectfully ask 
for Legislative support of full exemption of military retired 
pay from state taxes. Secondly, email your Legislators, 
personalize the proposed message below and send to 
your state Senator and two Representatives.  

 
SB 1260 – AZ property tax exemptions; statutory 
conformity exempts, from property tax, the property of 
veterans with service or nonservice-connected disabilities 
who are Arizona residents. It also updates the exemption 
amount for widows, widowers, persons with a disability 
and veterans with a service or nonservice-connected 
disability to reflect the present-day amount of $4,117, to 
be increased based on the average annual percentage 
increase in the Gross Domestic Product price deflator.  
Action Needed – Like with SB 1331 and SB 1828, this 
would be beneficial to many former service-members 
dealing with a disability.  
HB 2706 – AZ veterans’ services; benefits counselors 
Appropriates $948,400 from the State General Fund in FY 
22 to the Arizona Department of Veterans’ Services to hire 
additional benefits counselors.  The state agency is 
currently short 12 benefit counselors.  This is causing a 
backlog and delay of benefits.  
 
Federal Legislation 
First Advocacy Item: Free Health Care for All Troops is 
Key Priority, 4-Star Tells Congress.   A MOAA-supported 
benefit expansion headlined a recent Senate hearing. 
No action required.  
Second Advocacy Item: Momentum builds toward 
Tricare Young Adult coverage fix.  Healthcare coverage of 
dependents and young adults under Tricare ends at 21 or 
23 if enrolled in school fulltime.  To provide coverage costs 
upwards of $3,000 per year per child. Join MOAA's work 
to close this unfair coverage gap.  Here's how you can 
contact your lawmaker today. 
Click on TAKE ACTION: Ask Your Representative to 
Support H.R. 475] 
 
THIRD ADVOCACY ITEM: Have you struggled to get your 
retirement pay?   MOAA is seeking feedback from 
National Guard and Reserve retirees on your 
experienceNo action required. 
 
FOURTH ADVOCACY ITEM: Comprehensive Toxic 
Exposure Reform Legislation Taking Shape in 
Congress.  Support for HR 2436 and HR 2127.  Whether 
its Agent Orange, Gulf war Syndrome, Burn Pits, or K2, 
our troops are not getting their illnesses addressed by the 
VA.  These bills remove the burdon of proof of exposure 
from the servicemember.  MOAA's work continues on the 
Hill and via grassroots advocacy.   Take action now to 
keep the momentum strong. 
Click on TAKE ACTION: Congress Must Pass 
Comprehensive Toxic Exposure Reform] 
Fill in your personal information and Zip Code.   
FIFTH ADVOCACY ITEM: Now Is the Time to End Hunger 
Among Your Military Families, HR 2339, A bipartisan effort 
would provide much-needed support for these junior 
service-members.  Here's how to help. 
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Click on TAKE ACTION: Ask Your Lawmaker to Help 
Young Military Families] 
Fill in your personal information and Zip Code.   
Your leadership within our Chapter is actively engaged in 
these and many more issues which impact our military 
family. Over the past week, we have engaged U.S. Rep 
Stanton, Rep Biggs, and State Sen Gowan.  So, we ask 
you to help us in these endeavors by contacting your 
representatives and making your voices heard. 

MOAA National Legislative Action items are 
available to you at http://www.moaa.org/ . Click 
on ‘Take Action’ at the top of the page. 

 
 

 
 

 
 Auxiliary Sponsored Programs 

 
 
Hygiene	Kits	for	Vets		
	

Judy Bushko    
 
Items we need for our kits are: Razors, Wash 
cloths, combs, white socks, bars of soap, 
regular size toothpaste and toothbrushes.  

We have been asked for regular sized items as the veterans 
are only allowed to receive one kit a month.   
Thanks for your continued support!  Over 430 kits made 
since we started this project!  
 

 
Last Call Blankets for VA Hospital  
   

Blankets are used for covering our veterans who 
have passed in the room and are being moved.  

They are covered with these blankets and the blanket is 
then given to the family. Over 50 blankets donated since we 
started this project!  
 
 

 Heart Shaped pillows for VA Hospital and Hospice 
of the Valley 
Patients at the VA hospital that have had heart surgery 
use these pillows to help in their recovery.  Hospice of 
the Valley gives them to their patient’s family members 
for comfort and they are greatly appreciated. 
 

Cell Phones for Soldiers /Helping Heroes Home.   
Calling for old phones! 

When you upgrade your phone, don’t throw those old 
phones away.  Bring them to us.  We’ll send them in to 
get phone time for our troops overseas. Phones don’t 
need to work.  Contact Judy Bushko 480- 759-1717 
jdbushko@earthlink.net  
 

Operation	Paperback	Books	
Ann Ferguson    

         
We send paperbacks to the troops and 
hard cover books are taken to the VA 

Hospital. Bring your books to any chapter function or 
contact Ann Ferguson. 
 480-961-9634 or email vfergusonfnp@cox.net 
 
Since 2012, over 11400 books taken to the VA Hospital 
and hundreds of paperbacks have been sent out to our 
troops. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

                               
 

 

 

                                                                                
                  Operation Paperback                     Cell Phones for Soldiers               Backpacks/Bags for Vets 
    

                                                                                                     
Pillows for VA heart patients                     Blankets for the                                Hygiene Kits for Vets  

                and Hospice                          Veterans in the VA Hospital                                      
 
 

Our Auxiliary ladies at work! 
They are Awesome! 
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Getting to Know Your Board Members 

 A Biography of COL Robert Grierson, USA Retired  
 

Robert Andrew Grierson was born in November 1959 in Chicago, IL and spent his 
formative years in Elmhurst, IL enlisting in 1978.  Following four years of service with 
the U.S. Navy and U.S. Navy Reserve as an Aircrewman on C-118 transports, Petty 
Officer Grierson transferred to the Illinois Army National Guard and served in the 
2/129 Infantry as a Squad Leader rising to Staff Sergeant before entering Officer 
Candidate School. In 1984, he received his commission as a Second Lieutenant in 
the Infantry Branch and was assigned as an Infantry Platoon Leader. Ten months 
later, he was offered the opportunity to enter Army Helicopter Pilot training and attend 

the newly formed Aviation Officer Basic Course at Fort Rucker, Alabama.   
Upon completion of Flight Training and subsequent assignment as Operations Officer, 2LT Grierson attended graduate 
school full time at Northern Illinois University, earning his Master’s Degree in Public Administration.  Maintaining 
proficiency in both the UH-1H and the OH-58A, 1LT Grierson transferred to the USAR to become Executive Officer of 
B co 2/228 AV RGT and within months was assigned as the Commander of HHC, 244th Theater Aviation Group.  
During this time frame, he accepted a position with the City of Chicago managing the budgets for O’Hare, Midway, 
and Meigs Airports, married Ms. Dawn Zeugner, and attended the Aviation Officer Advanced Course, the Aviation 
Safety Officer Course, the OH-58 Instructor Pilot Course, and the Combined Arms and Services Staff School. All this 
while taking his command from C5 to C1 and passing the 1st US Army Operational Readiness Evaluation with a go in 
all 7 areas.  
In 1995, accepting a civilian position in California prompted relocation to Fresno where CPT Grierson was fortunate to 
be accepted into the S-3 Air position in the 40th Aviation Brigade, CA ARNG.  Within 18 months he was acting S-3 for 
the Brigade and promoted to Major and reassigned as S3 and acting XO of the 1/140 AV RGT to stand up a new 
Battalion and take it to NTC that summer.  The CAARNG provided follow on assignments as BN XO, State Aviation 
Safety Officer, Airfield Commander, State Operations Officer, and Branch Chief for Aviation Standardization.  LTC 
Grierson was mobilized for multiple fires, and floods to include 52 days for hurricanes Katrina and Rita where he was 
in charge of the mobilized 748 Soldiers from the CAARNG’s Army Division.  
A 2006 civilian job relocation to Iowa did not provide many TPU opportunities, so after discussions with Army HRC, he 
elected to accept an administrative reduction in rank to CW2 and take a line pilot position in the IA ARNG.  Two years 
later an LTC assignment was offered, and he was restored to O5 and assumed the duties as Adjutant with the U.S. 
Army Facility Engineer Command and was then deployed to OEF as the Deputy Chief of Staff and Chief Engineer for 
Northern Afghanistan.  It was during this tour that he cut $135 million in wasteful projects and built 6 FOBs and COPs 
for US Forces. Upon his return from OEF, he was assigned at the Chief of Internal Review for the 416th Theater 
Engineer Command and his section was recognized in 2011 with the USARC Award of Excellence for high quality of 
work and performance.  In April 2012, he accepted command of the 2218 USAR Mobilization Support Battalion at Fort 
Riley, KS.  In 2013 he was selected for promotion to Colonel.  In April 2015 following three years of highly successful 
battalion command, COL Grierson was assigned to the 85th ARSC as the G3/7 just in time for Operation Bold Shift 
and realignment under 1st US Army.  COL Grierson retired in January 2017 with more than 38 years of service credited. 
COL Grierson’s awards include the Legion of Merit, Bronze Star Medal, Meritorious Service Medal (2 OLC), Army 
Commendation Medal (1 OLC), Army Achievement Medal (5 OLC), OEF Medal with Campaign star, Master Aviator 
Badge, U.S. Navy Reserve Meritorious Service Medal, NATO medal, and numerous longevity and mobilization awards.  
He is a graduate of the Command and General Staff College, U.S. Army Safety Officer Advanced Course, the Internal 
Review Basic and Advanced Courses, and the Joint Engineering Operations Course.  He holds Bachelor’s and 
Master’s degrees in Public Administration and is an Accredited Airport Executive with the American Association of 
Airport Executives. 
COL Grierson and his wife Dawn reside in Queen Creek and until recently Dubuque, IA and they have two sons, 
Connor and Trenton.  He is recently retired as the Airport Director for the Dubuque Regional Airport.  He is the past 
President of the Iowa Public Airports Association, served on the Board of Directors for the Chamber of Commerce of 
Greater Dubuque, as well as the Dubuque Area Convention and Visitor’s Bureau, and taught Airport Planning and 
Management as an Adjunct Faculty Member at the University of Dubuque. 
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 MOAA’s Mission: The Military Officers Association of America (MOAA) is a non-profit veteran’s 
association dedicated to maintaining a strong national defense and to preserving the earned entitlements 
of members of the uniformed services, their families, and survivors. National MOAA, it’s Councils and     
Chapters are nonpartisan. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

MOAA National & Superstition Mountain Chapter Membership Application 
 

Date __________________Printed Member Name & Initial ___________________________________________________  
Branch of Service__________________________ Rank__________________________________ 
Spouse First Name ____________________________ National MOAA Number ________________________ 
 

Street Address ___________________________________ __City _____________ State _____ZIP______-_________ 
 

Home Phone #__________________________Work or Cell#________________________________ 
 

Please Circle: ARMY--AIR FORCE-NAVY--MARINE CORPS- COAST GUARD--NOAA--PUBLIC HEALTH SVC  
 

Circle All That Apply:  REGULAR-RESERVE-NATIONAL GUARD-FORMER OFFICER-ACTIVE-RETIRED- 
 

MALE___ FEMALE___ WIDOW-___ WIDOWER___ 
 

Member Date of Birth MM____/DD____/YYYY______ Spouse Date of Birth MM____/DD____/YYYY______ 
 

Anniversary Date ______________________E-mail Address _______________________________________ 

MOAA National membership for 2021 has 3 types to pick from.  1. Basic–free-electronic only.  2. Premium- $43.00 a year. 
3. Life membership-fee is age dependent.  As a BASIC Member you will receive electronic newsletters and have 
opportunities to participate in grassroots activism effort. You get Military Officer Magazine via our mobile app. You’ll also have 
the opportunity to attend our career fairs, networking events, and classes and to take advantage of valuable discounts on products 
and services. As a PREMIUM Member you get full access to everything MOAA has to offer, including our full spectrum of 
our career resources (one-on-one career counseling, résumé reviews, and interviewing advice and critiques), countless 
discounts on products and travel, and access to all MOAA exclusive publications and news updates. You’ll be able to 
tap into MOAA’s staff of experts for financial and investment advice, college scholarships for dependents, and much 
more. That’s on top of all the benefits you receive at the BASIC Membership level.  
Superstition Mountain Chapter membership fee is $25 per year.  Spouses of current members may participate in Chapter 
Auxiliary luncheons and activities with no fee.  Chapter bylaws require Chapter members and Chapter Auxiliary members to be 
members of MOAA National. 
For National dues, enclose check for:  $43.00 – Make check payable to MOAA National 
Mail to:  MOAA, Dept. 1488, Maryfield, VA 22116-9820 
 

Enclose check for:  Chapter $25.00 or Auxiliary (SSAC) $12.50  
Make check payable to SMC of MOAA.  Write 2020 dues in the memo line 
Mail Chapter Application and Check to: 
SMC MOAA, Tom Ralph, Treasurer  
20444 N 22nd St, Phoenix, AZ 85024 - Phone 602-569-2130 
 

For More Information Contact, Membership Committee Chairman John Marsh: 
480-219-1020 memarsh125@gmail.com 

Name tags are durable hard plastic, white background with MOAA logo and your name engraved in black.  
To place your order, please fill out the form below.  

 

 

Print first and last name                                                                                Select nametag type 
                                                                                                                          Pin on       magnetic 
1._______________________________________________________         ______      _______ 
2._______________________________________________________         ______      _______ 
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Memorial Day – May 31, 2021 
 

Today we honor and remember all our service brithers and sisters 
who made the ultimate sacrifice for our great country!   

 

 
 

Thank you to all our Veterans, your years of service are greatly appreciated! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Chapter Donations 
 

Enclosed is a donation of $__________________ 
 

This donation may be used for any Auxiliary projects _____or ROTC______ 
Please make check payable to SMC of MOAA  

Write Auxiliary in the memo line of the check 
 

Mail to:   Tom Ralph, Treasurer    20444 N 22nd St, Phoenix, AZ 85024  
 
 

June Luncheon Meeting 
Saturday June 19, 2021 – Double Tree by Hilton 

Social Hour - Noon Lunch – 12:30pm 
 

Buffet Style 
Chicken Fajitas with Mixed Onions and Peppers.  Served with Homemade Salsa, sour Cream, 
Shredded Cheese and Guacamole.  Also served are flour and corn tortillas, Spanish style rice, 

Seasoned Black Beans and Chef’s choice of Dessert.  
 

$30.00 per meal – Name(s) _________________________________________________ 
 

Reservations must be in by Monday, noon June 7th   
Make checks payable to:  SMC of MOAA 

 

CLIP AND MAIL TO:  ARLAN ALLEN:  4201 W Luke Ave, Phoenix AZ 85019 
602-283-5862 (can leave message) or email: cw4allen@cox.net  

 
 
6 
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Superstition Mountain Chapter 
Military Officers Association of America 
1151 N Joshua Tree Lane 
Gilbert, AZ 85234 

      
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 2021 Chapter Activity schedule - (Dates and times are subject to change) 

Chapter Board  Chapter Auxiliary Chapter  
Meetings Luncheons Luncheon Meetings 

No meeting June 9th – 11:00am Saturday June 19th Noon Social – 12:30 Lunch 

No meeting July 14th – 11:00am Date and Place to be determined  

No meeting August 11th – 11:00am Date and place to be determined  
 

 
 
 

Be Connected Website  https://beconnectedaz.org/ 
Visit the Be Connected website and explore the different 

features and other organizations in your area. 
 


